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  Essex County

Workforce Development Board 
50 S. Clinton St.
 East Orange, New Jersey 

Minutes from Meeting: March 20, 2018
Attendees:  Jasmyne Beckford, Kelli Bell-Taylor, Sandra Bleckman, Astrid Borkoush, Al Bundy, Apryl Caldwell, Mitra Choundhury, Evanthia Corrado, Robert Diehl*, Keisha Flemming, Robin Guarino, Vann Holland*, Tammi Marshall, Betty Mirda, Julius Montford, Jobi Odeneye, Amanze Okere, Sam Okparaeke, Jackie Lue Raia, Janine Schaeffer, Rebecca Shulman, Lynn Sternstein, Willie Tolbert*, Margaret Tyson*, Chike Uzoka*, Sharlene Vichness*, Camille Warren, Howard Weiss,
*WDB members

Welcome and Introduction

Howard Weiss welcomed everyone and made introductions

Minutes from the last meeting in December were approved.
Budget was approved.
Talent Network Report

Sandra Bleckman, Director of the Retail, Hospitality & Tourism Talent Network located at Farleigh Dickinson University stated that there are seven (7) Talent Development Centers: retail, hospitality & tourism, construction, life sciences, health care, transportation’ logistics & distribution, advanced manufacturing and financial services. Each TDC received $1.2 million in state funds to build new career pathways and apprenticeships which leads to an industry valued credential. They are intended to serve as anchors for employer driven partnerships. 

The mission of the retail, hospitality and tourism talent network is to build high quality, employer driven partnerships within retail, hospitality and tourism industry. To develop strategies to meet the skill needs of employers, facilitating career pathways with varying access points.   
Director’s Report

Howard stated that there are some new additions to the Board that will be going before the Freeholders this month, and this should put the Board into compliance with requirements. Howard also announced that Sam Okparaeke, in addition to being WDB Director, has been promoted to Asst. County Administrator, and is responsible for the operation of the Office of Small Business and Affirmative Action. 

Sam Okparaeke stated that as part of his new position he will be looking to increase the number of women and minority owned businesses that receive contracts from Essex County.  

Howard wanted to point out the One Stop report that is included in the package. 

Amanze Okere stated that he has been doing some outreach. We will be applying to the North Jersey Chamber of Commerce and have also reached out to the African, Hispanic, Latino and North Essex Chambers of Commerce. They actually found out that the Office of Small Business already has membership in these chambers. Amanze is working on coordinating with the Office of Small Business and Affirmative Action.  
Amanze stated that there is a concerted effort to reach out to the businesses of Essex County by engaging the various local Chambers of Commerce in the County. There have been several meetings so far. Sam stated that he wanted to emphasize that we have have not had adequate contact with employers. They are working with the North Jersey Chamber as well as the Meadowlands Chamber, which hopefully will give access to a number of different employers.
Division Report

Jullius Montford stated that they are currently in the beginning process of transferring all Workfirst NJ GA work activities, process, and case management to DTE. They are hoping to have this done by April 1st. He reminded everyone that DFD funding schedule is now on a calendar year schedule but LWD is still on fiscal year. They have received the DFD funding for the entire calendar year of 2018.     

WIOA

Apryl Caldwell stated that her program analyst will be working with Howard to come up with a uniform system of reporting across all the programs. They are on track for spending down of the ITA funding. They will be beginning to discuss RFPs over the next month or so. They did start the transitional jobs program and it is being entered as “supportive services.” The way it works is that the client will spend the first three (3) or four (4) weeks here doing transitional work along with their counselor in order to confirm the skills they say they had are apparent. At that point it will be determined if the client can move forward and go to an outside vendor and then from there an OJT.

The intensive program for the youth seems to be going well as they have increased the number of ITAs that they have done. She will have full numbers for the month of June.   

Budget
Howard Weiss introduced the proposed budget. 
Committee Reports:

Disability Committee Report
Rebecca Shulman stated that the committee is participating in TCTAC.  The training was delayed because of a snow storm. The rescheduled date is April 17th. The training will be at JVS in Livingston from 10-2 and the next Disabilities Issues Committee meeting will be after the training.

One of the goals of the project is to connect individuals with disabilities and substance abuse issues to DVR. One of the big issues with DVR is staffing. Rebecca said there will be other training scheduled throughout the year. 

Since George Washington University’s project is going to be in Newark they asked this committee to serve as an advisory board for their project. She anticipates that it will be an additional agenda item that will take perhaps ten (10) minutes a meeting to discuss. 

The Employer Recognition Event has been moved to October 18th. Rebecca stated that a subcommittee needs to be formed in order to work on the details of the event itself.
Literacy Committee 
Lynn Sternstein stated that on July 1st of this year the TABE test is scheduled to more than double in length.  The company DRC is pushing this much longer test and is stating that they are the only one approved through 2024. However, there are other tests approved through 2019, and they are anticipating that those tests will be approved through 2024 as well.

Lynn stated that DRC owns both TASC and TABE. The problem is that under Title II they have been told that as of July 1st anyone who is new must take the new version of the test 11/12. Lynn stated that they still give a paper test and that may no longer be available. The discussion was that the paper test is still valid however, a new scanner will be required to record the results. 

One-Stop Committee
Howard wanted to point out the One Stop report that is included in the package. 

Adjournment

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Janine Schaeffer
                         

 NEXT MEETING DATE:  September 25, 2018
